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February 16, 2022 

 

Memorandum No. ABB – 22 - 04 

 

To             : Deans, Directors, Heads of Units, Faculty, Staff, Students,  

All Others Concerned 

 

Subject    : PARTIAL ROAD CLOSURE AT THE CORNER OF COMMONWEALTH AVENUE - 

UNIVERSITY AVENUE/JOLLIBEE PHILCOA 

 

 
The MRT 7 contractor will construct the Drainage Outfall at the corner of Commonwealth 
Avenue - University Avenue/Jollibee Philcoa from February 20 to May 11, 2022. Their 
operations will run from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m.  During daytime till 9 p.m., the roadwork area will 
be covered with steel plates and will be passable to traffic. 
 

 
                 Proposed tapping point at existing curb inlet manhole for the Drainage Outfall 
 

There will be partial lane closure at the ingress of the University Avenue and the road to UP 
Bliss during the construction. Traffic personnel and appropriate signages / warning devices 
shall be in place all throughout the construction period to guide motorists and pedestrians. 
 
The construction is divided into three (3) phases/stages: 
 

Phase 1 - Construction of Drainage Outfall at the corner of road leading to UP Bliss and 
parking lot beside Jollibee  

– Closure of one lane of the road leading to UP Bliss and parking lot beside Jollibee. 
One lane will still be passable to traffic. 

– All lanes going to and from University Avenue will be open.   



 
Phase 2 - Construction of Drainage Outfall at the ingress of the University Avenue. 

– Closure of the outermost lane of the ingress of University Avenue. Two (2) lanes 
will still be passable to traffic going to UP and CP Garcia. 

– All lanes going to Commonwealth Avenue from University Avenue will remain 
open. 

– All lanes of the road leading to UP Bliss and parking lot beside Jollibee will 
already be passable to traffic. 
 

Phase 3 - Construction of Drainage Outfall at the other half of the ingress of the 
University Avenue  

– Closure of the innermost lane of the ingress of University Avenue. Two (2) lanes 
will still be passable to traffic going to UP and CP Garcia 

– All lanes going to Commonwealth Avenue from University Avenue will remain open. 
– All lanes of the road leading to UP Bliss and parking lot beside Jollibee will 

already be passable to traffic. 
 
As an alternative route for light vehicles going to UP or CP Garcia during Phase 2 and 3 
construction,  motorists are advised to turn right at the road leading to UP Bliss, then turn 
left at the first corner and then right to enter University Avenue as shown by the blue line in 
the map  below.  

 
Motorists are requested to follow signages and travel safely through the construction zone. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
 
ALELI B. BAWAGAN, PhD. 
Vice Chancellor for Community Affairs 
 
Cc:  OC, TMO, PSSO 


